FOR DRAFT MINUTES Board of Selectmen Ayer Town Hall – Great Hall January 31, 2006 @ 7:00 p.m.

Present: Faye Morrison, Chairman; Cornelius Sullivan, Vice Chair; Pauline Conley, Clerk; Paul Bresnahan, Member; Frank Maxant, Member. Staff: Shaun Suhoski, Town Administrator.

Meeting called to order in Open Session at 7:05 p.m. by Chairman Morrison.

MOTION: Selectman Bresnahan moved to approve sending the draft letter of support requested by the Harvard Board of Selectmen for the "Hummingbird" project to Governor Romney. Second: Selectman Sullivan. After discussion the **MOTION PASSED** 3-2 (Maxant; Conley).

Chairman Morrison then introduced Mr. Bresnahan and Mr. Suhoski who presented the Devens Disposition Executive Board's disposition proposal to the public. Mr. Bresnahan focused upon the formal DDEB request, and Mr. Suhoski outlined the proposal's impacts on the North Post of Ayer. After the presentations, the Chair opened the meeting to the floor for question and comment. The following speakers addressed the topic:

Bill Oelfke: Mr. Oelfke questioned the difference between "jurisdiction" vs. "ownership." Mr. Bresnahan explained the difference and noted that taxes generated would be paid to the town of Ayer. Mr. Oelfke asked whether the redevelopment would be subject to Devens Enterprise Commission rules, or Ayer Planning Board rules. He stated his preference that development be built to Ayer specifications versus Devens specifications. Mr. Oelfke asked why the town couldn't have jurisdiction "without caveats." Mr. Sullivan said it was a result of bargaining.

Laurie Nehring: Ms. Nehring said she was there to speak in favor of mixed-use on behalf of PACE and others. She suggested the town strive for "clean industries" such as a wind farm or institutional use, but "no Wal-Mart." She asked and suggested there be: a commitment to upgrades of MacPherson Road; an affordability plan for the housing; treatment of water from MacPherson Well; and completion of environmental cleanup. Ms. Nehring said that any transfers of property should include notification to new owners of the environmental status of the parcel(s).

<u>Elizabeth Bodurtha</u>: Ms. Bodurtha asked about the types of business that would go to the airfield. Bill Burke of MassDevelopment responded that the agency would work with the town on type of business. Ms. Bodurtha expressed concern over the type of housing, its affordability and whether any elderly housing was included. She asked about jurisdiction over Willard Field.

<u>Larry Keenan</u>: Mr. Keenan, Ayer's representative to the DDEB Finance Committee, commented on the status of the financial model, and the projections of economic impact he provided for the North Post. He stated that the existing projections are based upon actual 2003 budget numbers, but that the numbers will still be "fine-tuned."

Ed Kelley: Mr. Kelley read a lengthy statement concerning the outcomes of the disposition process. He stated a concern over what entity would have control over zoning and said there should be no North Post development until MacPherson Road is completed, and any remaining environmental contamination is cleaned by the Army. He asked if jurisdiction changed before the redevelopment, would there be any tax revenue to the town.

<u>Patrick Hughes</u>: Mr. Hughes, an Ayer representative to the DDEB Land Use and Open Space Committee, said that in a consensus-based disposition, compromise was inevitable. He favored the mixed-use approach and pointed out that all parties in Ayer are "united" on the need for the MacPherson Road improvements. He indicated that compromise was warranted due to the MassDev commitment of millions of dollars.

Martha Craft: Ms. Craft said that housing was not preferred at North Post. She asked about the formula for affordable housing. Rich Montuori, of MassDevelopment, said that the state Dept. of Housing & Community Development guidelines would apply. Ms. Craft also asked about boundary adjustments along Barnum Road and whether voters would be offered a "choice" in November. She said there have been a lot of promises and said the town needs to get everything in writing.

Faye Morrison: Stated that an access road into Harvard should be required.

<u>Patricia Walsh</u>: Ms. Walsh, an Ayer representative to the DDEB, questioned jurisdiction over the former airfield, stating that Ayer bought the land in the 1940s before giving it back to the federal government in the 1950s. She felt Ayer should receive "special consideration" for the North Post and suggested the town investigate the old deeds to the property. She also recommended a traffic study to include Groton-Shirley Road.

<u>Rick Gilles</u>: Mr. Gilles said the town needs to get a "net gain," and that it was clear under the proposal. He suggested housing that more people can afford, and said utilizing the North Post provided "expansion room" for the community. He said mixed-use was in the best interest of the town and that he "strongly" supports Scenario 2B.

<u>Dennis Curran</u>: Mr. Curran questioned where Harvard's housing would be, saying the issue speaks to the larger interest of affordable housing, except in Harvard. He questioned the "fundamental rationale" for creating a new town vs. reversion. He called for the MacPherson Road upgrade and suggested including commuter rail in the disposition plan.

<u>Lora Haines</u>: Ms. Hanes spoke in favor of mixed-use. She also said that Ayer currently needs more senior housing, and that there is enough market-rate housing. She said the town needs more affordable housing.

<u>David McCoy</u>: Mr. McCoy asked questions concerning zoning and commercial uses, including whether an airport was allowed. Selectman Conley read a portion of the zoning for the district, indicating that an airport was an allowed use under the current Devens zoning. Mr. McCoy stated his opposition to an airport at the site.

<u>Richard Harrison</u>: Mr. Harrison said Ayer is "land-starved" and that he prefers reclaiming all land. He said it appears all work to date has been slanted to Option 2 and that he has seen no study to date on Option 1. He said he requires more information.

<u>David Bodurtha</u>: Mr. Bodurtha questioned whether there would be a fee charged to Ayer residents for use of fields at Devens (answer: yes, same fee as Devens residents). Suggested the town ask for Bishop Road and Park Street intersection improvements when MacPherson is done. He questioned where undeveloped land will "go" after 20-years (answer: MassDevelopment still controls disposal).

<u>Carolyn McCreary</u>: Ms. McCreary said care should be taken to protect a high yield aquifer that underlies the North Post. She suggested looking for a new wellhead now and protecting the Zone 1 and Zone 2 that surround it.

Chairman Morrison called for any further comment from the public. Hearing none, she opened discussion to the Board.

Selectman Maxant read a letter from Pauline Hamel into the record. The letter stated, in part, that the MacPherson Road upgrade needs to be done and that it bears no relation to the disposition scenarios.

Mr. Maxant said the disposition issue was "profoundly important" to the town and that there should be a "public hearing" on the matter.

MOTION: Selectman Maxant moved to treat the APAC recording and other records of the meeting as public hearing documents. Second: Selectman Conley. **MOTION PASSED**: Unanimous.

Selectman Maxant queried about the method of "vote" by the stakeholders. Selectman Bresnahan then recounted the stakeholder working group, Coordinating Committee and DDEB full board action. Mr. Maxant asked about the future of Army-owned land at the airport. Mr. Burke replied that it would remain until relocation to a site on Barnum Road. Mr. Maxant said he supports all commercial-industrial use to offset residential growth, and because manufacturing uses will have less traffic impacts.

Selectman Sullivan asked that a better disposition map be made available and posted for public viewing. He questioned whether there was any difference under Scenario 1 or 2 for the town of Shirley. Mr. Sullivan stated that the public wants to know the future financial viability

Selectman Conley encouraged everyone to get a copy of the original Reuse Plan and then read selected excerpts from same. She expressed concern over the time of the public hearings called for in the disposition timeline. She stated details for public hearings under Chapter 498 and recommended incorporating such public hearings before April 6. Ms. Conley stated she was not in support of housing at North Post.

Selectman Bresnahan had no further comment.

Selectman Sullivan called for a show of hands for mixed-use vs. commercial-only, yielding what appeared to be an even split.

MOTION: There being no further comment, Selectman Sullivan moved to adjourn the meeting. Second: Selectman Conley. MOTION PASSED: Unanimous.

Meeting adjourned at 9:58 p.m.

SIGN-IN SHEET

Board of Selectmen – Public Meeting Devens Disposition Proposal January 31, 2006 @ 7:05 p.m.

NAME ADDRESS

DO YOU WISH TO SPEAK?

1

į

EMAIL PHONE

JACK MINCH G RUE BACON

PATRICE HUGHES

Hector E, Malave

David M. McCoy

Amy McCoy Bitt Delthe

Peter K Johnston Reith Ryonomus

Hay Spinier Jefy Comics

Marcha I. Craft

Elaine a Sisution

Clim Ok Clahan Ed Starrec

Twed Culenters Richard & Helley

MEG BELORIER

Robert Lewis

Clari adam

Stones Ly Coloha

BILL& JAN BURKE

Janet Gulottal Doug Janssen

DAVID BOWNTHA Elizabah Richard M Hattison

Alder & Farkar

Mike Boscher

The way AYER REJUDENT

AMER RESIDENT

Ayer Resident

Ayer Resident

Ayer Resident

Ryer Resident

Aye & Resident 11 11 11

agen

azer

Ceyer ager

Mass Development

Devens resident Shirley

MASSBEVELOPPIENH

Ayer Resident

ager "

Cina,

MASSSEV.

Ayer Residents

Myer Res

Ayer Resident

Resident Hyph

Devens residual

IMINCHELOWELL SUN. CO.

gbacon ener 1 plus . com

polnhughes 27 @ earthlink, net

hemalave & yahoc com

mccoyul verizon net

978-772-2062 772-58-90

978-272-5911

978 772-5328

978-772-5657

978-772-2548

978 772 3546

estarzece mandivelopmeter

dowinters 51@netzero, net

MDELCICIER® MASSAUNICAMINT

978-7842933 pleasantstreetayer@verizon paper MGNENSON Just

MIKE, BOSCHER CFMR, COM

998-992-5012

18 Robbins Rol Ager. MA 978-772-1517 LMKenane Larry Keenan 977-772-2432 Neville Merkham 12 High St. Hyer Paulin Contey to Cambridge & Ager 20 Ogkridge Ox Ayer Ed Kellen PAULD M. Reilly MARKIAL. Reilly 5 Williams Corelius A Sulliva 79 E. Man Stayer Laurie Subol 1 Wintlarge Ave Caroly Mc Creary le Wachusett ar E 772-5870 The Madli Monto 98-784-2933 MIDFI 51 Pleasant St Jennis Cueran 978-993-9916 10 Brook St. Marty Party 772-006/ Ed Hamilton 75 Sandy Rout 19 4/9 712-2898 Kick G. Hes 54 Groton horvarded. Rayellen Gilles 54 Grown Harvard Rel 199 OLD FROTON ROAD 24 washington ST 722 4830 Steve SLAPSY Long Bedier al Pleagant St 772-7402 Hyer Narole Tillis 772-5870 6 Wacherett Ave East

MARKETING SOLUTIONS

32 Wright Road, Ayer, MA 01432-1571 978.772.1219 www.theriverstone.com

